Pingelly

SHIRE OPENING
HouRrs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL
MEETING

15 April 2020
commencing 2pm
Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Friday - Monday

PooL HoOuRs
Currently closed

Reopening October
2020

RANGER
CONTACT
24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154
WASTE
COLLECTION
Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

21st April and
5th May

our Shire News

PINGELLY BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT

During the COVID-19 Pandemic our local businesses are demonstrating incredible
resilience and creativity in altering how they serve the community. The Shire has
launched its Business Spotlight campaign on Facebook to acknowledge this effort
and share how the community can continue to access local businesses during this
unique time.

Pingelly-Brookton Community Bank Branches

The Pingelly branch remains open with hand sanitiser upon entry and social
distancing in place when interacting with staff. All services are available online,
except access to passbook saving accounts. One tip from the Branch Manager is
for passbook account holders to consider opening another account which can be
accessed online. For more information contact the Pingelly team on 9887 0200.

Arola’s Café and Bakery

Arola’s Cafe & Bakery are still providing the same menu in a takeaway format, but
with also the option to purchase takeaway meals in bulk at a discounted rate. Orders
and payment can be made over the phone, and the team are also providing a home
delivery service for FREE. For those still entering the shop, strong social distancing
measures have been introduced and the fridges have been moved to Ilimit
movement. For takeaway orders and enquiries, contact Arola and her team on 9860
6808

Pingelly Exchange Tavern

Access to the Exchange Hotel is via the Quadrant Street door with a takeaway
service available. Social distancing measures are in place to limit the number of
people inside at one time. The main bar will be temporarily inaccessible during the
pandemic.

With the situation constantly changing, this information is correct at the time of
printing, and it is encouraged to contact individual businesses for the most up-to-
date information. Local Businesses requiring assistance or that would like to partici-
pate in the Business Spotlight, are encouraged to contact the Shire.

CHANGE TO COUNCIL MEETING FORMAT

The Shire of Pingelly gives notice that it will be amending the format of holding its
Council ad Committee meetings to include electronic communication methods from
15 April 2020 until further notice. This is in line with recent Federal and State
Government directives relating to the COVID-19 pandemic and in accordance with
Regulation 14E(2) of the Local Government (Amendment) Regulations
1996. Agendas for the meetings will still be available on the Shire’s website by the
Friday prior to the meeting.

Members of the community can submit questions for public question time in writing
prior to the meeting. These should be forwarded by mail to 17 Queen Street,
Pingelly 6308, or via email to admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au, by 12pm on the date of
the meeting. Responses to the questions will be published in the minutes of the
meeting.



